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11 July 2025 
 

Dear Families, 
 

This week was all about Six as the school hall was transformed and months of hard work and rehearsals came to 

an end. Performing across three evenings to a full house of families, students and staff, the talented cast 
impressed and entertained in equal measure. The Langley stage was transformed as the six wives of Henry VIII 

came vividly to life through accomplished vocals, dynamic choreography and comedic flair. It was a performance 
full of energy, talent and teamwork — a real testament to the creativity and commitment of our students and 

staff in the performing arts. 

 
My heartfelt congratulations go to the cast, crew and staff behind the exceptional production of Six: Teen Edition, 

a collaboration between the drama, dance and music departments within our Performing Arts Faculty, showcasing 
the talents of students in Years 7-12. 

 

 
 

I would also like to thank the Friends of Langley Girls (our PTFA) for selling much needed refreshments from our 

new well-stocked bar, especially on such warm evenings. 
 

This week also saw our Year 10 Geographers embark on their fieldwork trip to the Isle 
of Dogs, where they conducted hands-on investigations as part of their GCSE studies. 

Fieldwork is a vital part of Geography, and it was a pleasure to hear how engaged and 

curious students were throughout their visit. 
 

Our Year 13 students celebrated the end of their school journey in style at their Prom, 
held at the beautiful Farleigh Golf Club. It was an evening which saw students and staff 

enjoying a warm summer evening, good food, music and dancing - a genuine sense of 

togetherness between students and staff. We wish them the very best as they move 
on to the next exciting chapter of their lives and know they are enjoying (and will 

continue to enjoy) this long summer. 



I was particularly proud of the excellent conduct shown by students during our planned fire drill this week. Their 

calm, orderly and swift response reflects our school values in action and underlines our strong sense of collective 
responsibility. 

 
A group of our Year 10 students have today enjoyed an inspiring visit to the Maths Inspiration event at the Michael 

Croft Theatre in Dulwich, where they saw Much Ado About Numbers — a fascinating performance exploring the 

connections between Maths and Shakespeare’s world. It was a wonderful example of how learning can be brought 
to life through cross-curricular experiences. 

 
As we approach the end of this academic year, it is with sadness that we bid farewell to a number of staff who 

will be leaving us. I would like to take this opportunity to thank them for their commitment to the school and our 

students. We wish them all the very best for the future. 
 

Miss Severns (Head of Maths) will be taking on the role of Assistant Headteacher at a school closer to home; 
Miss Scott (Health & Social Care) and Mrs Wilson (Head of Economics) will be relocating; 

Mr Sinclair (Learning Support Assistant) will be undertaking a teacher training course; 
Ms Gough (Maths) and Mr Adriano (Geography) will be joining other local schools and Mr Akpati (English) 

and Miss Crowe (Art) will also be leaving us at the end of this term for new opportunities.  

 
I look forward to introducing our new staff to students and families in September. 

 
We will be celebrating students’ achievements in assemblies throughout next week and looking back on highlights 

of this year in our end of year assemblies on Wednesday 23 July (our last day of term). Lessons will proceed as 

normal on this day and students are expected to attend school. Assemblies will be taking place during periods 3 
and 4 and students will be dismissed at the following times: 

 
Year 12: 11.35am 

Year 10: 12.40pm 
Years 7-9: 12.45pm 

 

Next week, we look forward to one of the most anticipated events in our school calendar — our annual Sports 
Day at Norman Park. This will be the 103rd Sports Day in the school’s proud history, and I know students will 

compete with determination, teamwork and house spirit. Good luck to all involved! 
 

Finally, we hope our Y12 students have enjoyable and purposeful work experience placements next week and 

send our very best wishes to the students in Years 11 to 13 and accompanying staff who set off next week for 
their Camps International expedition to Peru. We look forward to hearing about their adventures and the impact 

of their community work. 
 

Yours faithfully, 

 
S J Whittle 

Headteacher 
 

 
 

 

MESSAGES FROM STAFF 
 

 
Extra-Curricular Sports Clubs Cancelled on Monday 14 July 

On Monday 14 July, all extra-curricular sports club will be postponed, as the PE department prepare for sports 

day. Clubs will be back on as normal from Wednesday 16 July.  
Miss C Harris, Head of PE & Health 

 
 

 

  



Science Events 

The LPGS science department recently hosted two events for Trust schools.  
 

On Friday 27 June, 16 intrepid Year 12 students found their way 
to LPGS to participate in our first ever Trust Chemistry Olympiad 

Workshop: Periodically nerds. Students engaged in a variety of 

fun problem-solving activities and games, working in small 
teams with students they had never met before! We will be 

following up on this with a series of autumn online workshops 
open to all Year 13 Chemistry students across the Trust.  

 

On 3 July, visiting teams of Year 8 students from Langley Boys, 
Ravens Wood and Hayes joined teams from LPGS for our annual 

Trust KS3 Science Challenge. Students were given a series of 
practical challenges and demonstrated excellent teamwork and 

problem-solving skills, drawing upon their science knowledge to complete the challenges. One of our LPGS 
teams was crowned the overall winners of the day: Congratulations to Lily H, Holly D, Isla B, Eden W and Naya 

M. 

Miss V Parry, Head of Science  
 

 

INFORMATION 
 

 
Empowering Parents, Empowering Communities – Bromley Y 

For further information, please click this link.   

  

https://lplt-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nhs_lpgs_bromley_sch_uk/EZW7WAX4lUdAgIID9Am_ZrwBuRSToyakhPIWSqbsfcXlZA?e=ye2wRU


AI-Enabled Scams 

 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
 

Monday 14 – Friday 18 July Y12 Work Experience 
Tuesday 15 July Sports Day 

Tuesday 15 July – 12 August Camps International Peru Expedition 

Wednesday 16 July Bromley & Beckenham Schoolwear ‘Pop-up’ Shop 
Wednesday 23 July End of Term 

Monday 1 & Tuesday 2 September Inset Day (Staff only in school) 
Wednesday 3 September Y7 and 12 in school (and Y13 resit students) 

Thursday 4 September All students return to school 

 
Details of sports fixtures can be found on Firefly  

https://lpgs.fireflycloud.net/sports-fixtures

